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WE ARE ONE IN THE SPIRIT
By Gil Crosby, Moderator – Illinois-Wisconsin District

"Help each other be right, not wrong. 
Look for ways to make new ideas work,
not for reasons they won't,  Do everything
with enthusiasm, it's contagious."                

(Ian Percy)
This will be my last newsletter as the
Moderator of the Illinois-Wisconsin
District.    It was an honor I almost turned down because of all the
other things I thought I had to do.  We all work in our local churches,
have family commitments, make travel plans, work outside the

church, volunteer for various service entities and sometimes just feel overwhelmed.  But after talking with
previous Moderators they encouraged me to take the step in faith even though I felt totally inadequate for the
task ahead.  

I still feel inadequate but do you know what I discovered?  People working on behalf of the District of
Illinois-Wisconsin are a hard working, nurturing group who go out of their way to support each other all the
time striving to make our District a dynamic statement for our Lord Jesus.  As an ex-officio member of all other
teams I have come to sit in awe of the dedication given by these people to our District.

People work every day to support the Brotherhood, District and the individual churches of the
Illinois-Wisconsin District.  Our District Executive, Kevin Kessler works tirelessly in the District while
pastoring his own church in Canton.  We get full time service for half time pay.    Seven elected people make up
the Leadership Team (plus 8 ex-officio) who meet every six weeks at churches throughout the District.  In
between meetings they contact churches in their area, act as liaisons between the team  and all the other ministry
groups, conduct the business of the district, and administer programs like "Mission and Mortar"..  

Six members of the Gifts Discernment & Call Committee have the thankless task of trying to convince the
Brethren to serve on District positions.  There are seven people who serve regularly on the Disaster Response
Team.  Did you know the Disaster Response Team has outfitted a trailer filled with hand and power tools and is
ready at a moments notice to head out to the next place of need?  Six District Deacons representing all
geographical areas of the District contact Pastors, plan programs and events and support local congregations. 
Five members of the Ministerial Leadership Development Team are charged with ordination and licensing of
Pastors, providing training, and supervising Pastoral enrichment.  An Ethics Team of five members overseas the
training and monitoring of behavioral policies in the District.   One man, Willard Dulabaum, has been directing
the TRIM (Training in Ministry) program for the past several.  Many of our current Pastors (and myself) are
graduates of this program designed to create a path through the Brethren Academy to service in the Church. 
Other Teams serving the district include five people on the Peace Team, seven members of the Youth Cabinet
and our Standing Committee Delegate.

The New Church Development Team consisting of six members and the Apostle have been tirelessly working to
establish new churches in the District.  Two Pastors are working in Illinois and another looking to begin in
Wisconsin.  This group in a short time has done some amazing planting work against some significant
challenges.
And Last we should not forget the Team that organizes and implements District Conference, the Program and
Arrangements Committee.  Three elected members and four ex-officio members are charged with planning, site
selection, participation and execution of every District Conference.  

I would like to also thank two people who have helped me this year and been in service to the District for more
years than I can remember,  Wilbur and Evelyn Bowman finish their terms on the Leadership Team this year,
Wilbur as chairman and Evelyn as Recording Secretary.  God speed to you as I know you will continue to serve
the District and your Church..

So, If someone from Gifts & Discernment asks you to serve on a Ministry Team or other capacity, think of these
people who have taken the challenge even though their schedules too are full.  We all are called to serve in the
mission of the Church.  Volunteer your gifts into His Service..  
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CHRISTIAN PEACEMAKER TEAMS
Barnraising work is progressing on the new CPT building. We have a new roof, new windows, sub-flooring on
the first floor to list a few. It is good to see work progressing but we are also very aware of our December move
in date. There is much work to do.  Is there a group from your church who will donate time? Do you know a
retired carpenter who would be interested in helping? Or a handi-woman/man? Or do you have one day, several
days, longer that you could come to work on the house.  We need folks with carpentry, electrical and plumbing
skills as well as those who can work with direction. As these folks work, we also need people who can clean up
and do basic work. If you are coming from out of town, we can provide housing. 

Work will continue after December 1 so if now does not work--schedule a time after January 1.  Please keep me
informed as to when you or a group will help or anticipate helping.  Peace work happens in many ways--help
create a space where peace will vibrate through the walls into the larger world.

I look forward to working with you to plan your time to help. 

In God's grace and peace, Joyce

Joyce M. Cassel
CPT House Volunteer Coordinator
636 N. Harvey
Oak Park, Il 60632

708.445.1998 home
630.606.5670 cell

Seek justice, love mercy, walk humbly

2010 ANNUAL CONFERENCE REQUEST
The Program and Arrangements Committee for the Annual Conference to be held in Pittsburgh next July 3 - 7 is
collecting challenging and inspiring stories of persons, congregations or groups who have taken Jesus seriously.  
 These could include a lifetime's commitment to the cause of the Gospel, a moment of selfless action, or any
stories that span the diversity of our denomination, theologically, geographically, generationally and more.  The
Committee wants to include those stories of faith and testimony throughout our time together in Pittsburgh
celebrating God's good work among us.

These stories should be sent as soon as possible, by mid-November to cdouglas@brethren.org or send them to
The Annual Conference Office, 1451 Dundee Ave., Elgin, IL  60120

Please plan to be a part of the 224th recorded Annual Conference where we meet as the body of Christ and the
community of Faith.  Your Prayers will strengthen those who gather as "One in the Spirit" to discern God's work
for us to do.

4-H'er ASKS FOR PROJECT HELP
Bethany Fike is a member of the 4-H clubs of America and has chosen an admirable project for Service
Learning.  Bethany is collecting Children's Books printed in Spanish for a new school in Honduras.  The school
just opened and the teachers desperately need books to help their students learn how to read..  Her goal is to
collect 100 books by January so workers from the Northern Illinois Churches can take them to the students and
teachers.  

You can buy Spanish language Children's books or if so moved donate funds for Bethany to buy the books.

The books or funds can be sent to:  Bethany Fike,  344 S. Main St.,  Pearl City, IL. 61602  Your name will be
placed in the books you donate so the Honduran children will be reminded of your generous gift.  Amazon and
Scholastic books carry Spanish titles.  Books should reach Bethany by December 31st.
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ANNUAL CONFERENCE BALLOT NOMINATIONS

"In just over two months the Nominating Committee of Standing Committee will be gathering Elgin, Ill., to
prepare the ballot for the 2010 Annual Conference in Pittsburgh, Pa. This daunting yet important task is made
easier when brothers and sisters from across the denomination assist us in calling out the gifts of persons to
serve the wider denomination. 
 
"You can help by nominating persons online by going to www.cobannualconference.org. Click on “Election
Forms” then “2010 Nomination Form.”  Complete the form and click “Submit Nomination.” When you do this
the Annual Conference office is notified of the nomination and the nominee is emailed a link to the “2010
Nominee Information” form to complete online. We encourage you to contact persons that you are nominating
beforehand to get their permission. Also, please make sure that you have a correct e-mail address for the
nominee. 
 
"Please don’t hesitate to contact the Annual Conference office if you have any questions about this process and
how you can be part of it. Your participation in this process is extremely important. The deadline for
nominations is December 1, 2009.
 
"Thank you in advance for helping us to find the most gifted servants in the church to serve in coming years."
 
Thank you!
 
Blessings,
Jon Kobel, Conference Assistant
Annual Conference Office
1451 Dundee Avenue
Elgin, IL  60120
800-323-8039, x229
jkobel@brethren.org

DISTRICT CALENDAR

2009
Nov. 6-9 District Conference, Naperville
Nov. 11 Veteran's Day

Dec. 5 Joint IL/WI District Leadership & New Church Development Team meeting, Peoria
Dec. 24 Christmas Eve
Dec. 25 Christmas Day
Dec. 31 New Year's Eve
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